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I.	CALL TO ORDER





Chairman Wright called the meeting to order at 8:35 a.m.





II.	INTRODUCTION OF GUESTS





Chairman Wright introduced and welcomed Tony VanDerworp, City Manager, City of Sanford.





III.	APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 


DECEMBER 1, 1998





Chairman Wright requested a motion for approval of the minutes of the meeting held on December 1, 1998.





Counsel requested a correction to Page 9, Paragraph 5, line 8, from “The fuel farm agreement ...” to be changed to “The fuel system agreement...”





MOTION:  By Board Member Robertson, seconded by Board Member Howell, to approve the minutes of the meeting held on December 1, 1998, with Counsel’s correction.


Motion passed.





IV.	CONSENT AGENDA ITEMS





A.	Acceptance of Joint Participation Agreement , Financial Project


Identification Number 405792 1 94 01, for construction of Taxiway “S”, including taxiway marking and lighting





B.	Acceptance of FDOT Supplemental Joint Participation Agreement Number 3, 


Financial Project Identification Number 24811218401 (formerly 5827580) for ARFF Facility, including equipment, access road and utilities





C.	Acceptance of FDOT Joint Participation Agreement, Financial Project


Identification Number 40521219401, for purchase of Aircraft Rescue & Fire Fighting Vehicle, including related equipment





D.	Acceptance of FDOT Joint Participation Agreement, Financial Project


Identification Number 40579319401, for rehabilitation of apron pavement





E.	Acceptance of FDOT Joint Participation Agreement, Financial Project


Identification Number 40579419401, for reconstruction of Taxiways “B”, “C”, & “K”, including taxiway marking & lighting





F.	Acceptance of FDOT Joint Participation Agreement, Financial Project 


Identification Number 24814418401, for Southeast General Aviation Runway lighting





The Florida Department of Transportation offered  Joint Participation Agreements as listed above.





It was recommended that the Authority adopt  resolutions approving acceptance of the grants and authorize the Chairman to execute the documents.





Board Member Miller advised that typically there was more detailed information given to the Board, such as total amount of project and airport participation amount.   He asked for the amounts and where  the Authority’s share would come from.





Executive Director White advised that each project listed was represented by a FAA Grant Agreement.


Regarding the FDOT agreements, some of the grants were broken down in multiple joint participation agreements.  The Taxiway “S” agreement had been split from the FAA Grant to include an ARFF vehicle.  In each case, there was either a matching portion from the Airport Authority or there were FAA funds.





Board Member Miller advised his question specifically was, “What was the Airport’s contribution to each of the projects”.





Executive Director White advised typically it would be 5%.  





Counsel advised in each case the Airport Authority’s contribution would match the FDOT.  If it were a 5% contribution by FDOT under a FAA grant, the Authority would match that same amount (5%).  If the grant is a 50/50 grant, there would not be participation by the FAA and the Authority would be matching the other 50%.  Whatever the FDOT share would be, the Authority’s share would be a matching amount.





Board Member Miller advised that in the past the Board was made aware of precisely where the money was coming from and especially what was coming out of Airport funds.  He requested that he be provided with the break-out and also where those funds were coming from, operating funds, reserves, or other specific accounts.  He also requested to have that information provided to the Board in the future.  





Executive Director White confirmed with the Director of Finance that in each project funds had been approved previously in the current budget.





Discussion ensued regarding the amount  of the project, FAA and FDOT participation, and the amount of the Authority’s participation in each grant.





Board Member Miller requested that information showing the total amount of the project and the breakdown of participation be forwarded to him as soon as possible, and that in the future that information be provided Board Members.





The Director of Finance was directed to send the information to Board Member Miller.





MOTION:  By Board Member Howell, seconded by Board Member Bush, approving Consent Agenda Items A through F.


Motion passed.





V.	ACCEPTANCE OF FDOT JOINT PARTICIPATION AGREEMENT 	


FOR EMERGENCY CONSTRUCTION OF RUNWAY AND TAXIWAY WIDENING FILLETS (NO FINANCIAL PROJECT IDENTIFICATION NUMBER ASSIGNED)





Executive Director White advised  the Florida Department of Transportation had offered a Joint Participation Agreement in the amount of $192,500 for emergency construction of runway and taxiway fillets.  The project was one that had not been included in the budget.  It had just been identified within the last month.  The project had been requested by OSI for the specific reason that the Airbus A-330 aircraft, which would be operating at Sanford beginning with the 1999 season, was so large that it could not make some of the turns on certain taxiway intersections without the risk of landing gear on the main gear running off the pavement.  Several areas had been identified on the airfield where this would be critical.  The project would involve widening fillets (edges of pavement ) 15 feet or so to make the curve radius different in order for the aircraft to make the intersection corner.  This project needed to be completed prior to the 1999 season.  Due to the urgent need for fillets for OSI’s anticipated arrival of Airbus A-330, and the fact that money for this project was not in the Authority’s budget, reimbursement of the Authority’s 50% share of the project cost was expected  from OSI.  A request had been made to OSI for a commitment from OSI to reimburse the Authority for its 50% share of the project, but no reply had yet been received.  Engineering, design, and price quotes for the project were proceeding.  Total cost for the project was anticipated at $385,000.





It was recommended that the Authority adopt a resolution approving acceptance of the grant and authorize the Chairman to execute the documents allowing the Authority to continue with the engineering, design work, and obtaining of price quotes from contractors, acceptance being subject to obtaining the Authority’s 50% share from OSI.





Board Member Miller expressed his concern.  The Authority does not know how fast TBI can act, or if they will act.  The Airbus is coming and we find ourselves in a “Catch 22” situation.





Chairman Wright advised we have to recognize the fact that it is an item which is not budgeted and the Authority has no immediate source for payment for the project, and it is an item of some urgency for OSI.  Whatever the outcome, results will be timely.  The issue needed to be resolved and the Authority needs to get on it.  He was aware of the situation and had been aware, as had Mayor Dale and Victor White, as to what had led up to today.  He thought it would move along quickly.





Discussion continued.





Board Member Miller requested that his objection be noted for the record.





Question called by Board Member Shoemaker.





No objection to the calling of the question.





MOTION:  By Board Member Shoemaker, seconded by Board Member Gibson, to adopt a resolution accepting the grant and authorize the Chairman to execute the documents as recommended subject to obtaining the Authority’s 50% share of the project cost from OSI..


Motion passed.





ADDITIONAL CONSENT AGENDA ITEM G





ITEM G:	ACCEPTANCE OF FDOT JOINT PARTICIPATION AGREEMENT, FINANCIAL 


IDENTIFICATION NUMBER 405795 1 94 01, FOR PURCHASE OF AIRFIELD SWEEPER AND RUNWAY CLOSURE MARKERS





The Florida Department of Transportation offered a Joint Participation Agreement, Financial Identification Number 405795 1 94 01, for the purchase of airfield sweeper and runway closure markers. 





Executive Director White advised this was an item which was part of a FAA agreement that the State had broken out separately (Part of Taxiways “B”, “C”, and “K” reconstruction and rehabilitation project).  It was to purchase an airfield sweeper and two lighted “X” markers that would indicate that a runway was closed to pilots.  Total  cost of the project was $110,000 with 90% ($99,000) from the FAA ,  $5,500 from FDOT, and $5,500 from the Authority.  The project was previously approved with funding in the budget for the current fiscal year.





It was recommended that the Authority adopt a resolution approving acceptance of the grant and authorize the Chairman to execute the documents.











MOTION:  By Board Member Robertson, seconded by Board Member Bush, to adopt a resolution accepting the grant and authorize the Chairman to execute the documents.


Motion passed.





VI.	APPROVAL OF RESOLUTION NUMBER 99-01 FOR ESTABLISHMENT OF


FOREIGN TRADE ZONE





Board Member Glenn joined meeting in progress.





Board approval of Resolution Number 99-01 was requested for authorization of application and acceptance of a grant to the United States Government for establishment, operation and maintenance of a Foreign Trade Zone and sub-zones at the Orlando Sanford Airport and other locations in Seminole County.





MOTION:  By Board Member Shoemaker, seconded by Board Member Howell, to approve Resolution Number 99-01 as recommended.


Motion passed.





VII.	APPROVAL OF RESOLUTION NUMBER 99-02 AUTHORIZING 


ISSUANCE OF SANFORD AIRPORT AUTHORITY REVENUE BOND, SERIES 1999 (TAXABLE) IN THE SUM OF $500,000 (SHERIFF’S HANGAR PROJECT)





At the December 2, 1998, Authority meeting, staff was directed to obtain the permanent financing for the Sheriff’s Hangar Project from NationsBank, as second low bidder.  NationsBank’s proposal contemplated a taxable revenue bond to be issued by the Authority and to be purchased by NationsBank.  A resolution would be required in order to issue the bonds.  The resolution constitutes a contract between the Authority and the bond purchaser and subsequent holders.  





Counsel requested the Board affirm the “Findings” found in Section 3 and pass the resolution.  The language of the resolution authorizes execution of the bonds by appropriate officers of the Authority.  The final form of the resolution was presented and recommended for approval.





MOTION:  By Board Member Robertson, seconded by Board Member Shoemaker, to affirm the “Findings” found in Section 3 and pass Resolution Number 99-02 authorizing issuance of Sanford Airport Authority Revenue Bond, Series 1999 (Taxable) in the sum of $500,000 for the Sheriff’s Hangar Project as recommended.


Motion passed.





VIII.	APPROVAL OF RESOLUTION NUMBER 99-03 FOR ACQUISITION 


OF ADDITIONAL PROPERTY FOR RUNWAY 27R INSTRUMENT LANDING SYSTEM 





Based upon recent engineering studies during the design of the ILS, it appeared that additional property adjacent to the east end of the Takvorian tract of land would be required in order to construct a portion of the approach lighting system.  Specific survey information was being conducted to determine the precise dimensions of the property needed.   It appeared that the size of the land would be less than approximately one acre.  Appraisals in accordance with FAA procedures would be obtained to value the property.  In order to keep the project on schedule, it  was recommended that the Authority adopt an amended resolution  (Number 99-03) authorizing the acquisition of additional property.  The FAA grant was anticipated to absorb the additional cost of the extra land.





Counsel asked Executive Director White to demonstrate to the Board the location of the additional property required to be taken.  A resolution had already been passed for the taking of a parcel of land owned by Mr. and Mrs. Takvorian.  The matter was referred to special counsel, Ken Bishop.  He is holding that lawsuit at this time pending resolution of design issues.  A drawing had been received by the Executive Director fixing an additional approximate three acres that would be necessary to be taken to the east.  





The Board was shown where that property is located and Executive Director White explained why the Authority needed the additional property.





The Board should conclude that it was necessary to take the land.  





MOTION:  By Board Member Howell, seconded by Board Member Shoemaker, to approve Resolution Number 99-03 for acquisition of additional property for Runway 27R Instrument Landing System as recommended.


Motion passed.





IX.	REVOCATION OF TERMINATION OF JETTAIRE FIXED BASE  OPERATION 


AGREEMENT 





At the December 1, 1998, Authority Meeting, the Board was advised that JettAire Group, Inc. was in default for non-payment of fuel flowage fees under the FBO Agreement.  The Board terminated the JettAire FBO Agreement.  In fact, it was Ground Lease Number 94-27,  not the FBO Agreement, which was in default.  During December, JettAire  brought all rents and fees current under Ground Lease Number 94-27.  





It was recommended that the Board revoke its earlier action and formally reinstate the FBO Agreement with JettAire.





MOTION:  By Board Member Miller, seconded by Board Member Glenn, to reinstate the FBO Agreement with JettAire.


Motion Passed. 





Discussion ensued with regard to the fuel farm.





Chairman Wright recognized Jim Jedrlinic, JettAire Group, Inc., from the floor.





Discussion continued.





X.	EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT





	A.	Preliminary numbers for traffic – up 9.1% for 1998, placing the airport in the top 


20 across the nation in terms of total aircraft operations


		Pax up on Domestic side from 68,900 to 69,000


		Pax up on International side 1, 129,761 compared to 964,000 the previous year, an 


increase of 17%


		Cargo up as well 15,458 tons


	B.	ILS Briefing


	C.	Class B Airspace Meetings by FAA Wednesday, January 27, 1999, Authority Board 


Room at 7:00 p.m., and Thursday, January 28, 1999, Kissimmee Airport at 7:00 p.m.





		Discussion by Mayor Dale.


		Discussion by Brendan Carmody.





Board Member Howell asked if all bills were being paid on time, and was assured that they were.





Discussion regarding hiring of an engineer on staff.





	D.	Official opening  ceremony of  Runway 9R/27L


	Ceremonies for opening of Runway 9R/27L, Sheriff’s hangar, ILS and 


ARFF Station Tuesday, January 26, 1999, 10:00 a.m.


Discussion regarding invitees to include Speaker Thrasher, Toni Jennings, Representative Fuller, Lee Constantine, Representative Feeney, Governor Bush, etc.





	E.	Casino Airlink scheduled round trip service to Memphis three times a week  


for 12 months on Tuesday, Friday and Sunday beginning on January 19, 1999.


The Airport Authority would allow a 50% break on landing fees, etc., not to exceed $50,000.


	F.	Construction Update


	G.	User Group Meeting


	H.	SANAC Meeting





The Chairman of the SANAC Committee would make a presentation to the Board at the regular February meeting.





Discussion regarding malfunction of noise equipment.





Discussion regarding 1999 Legislative Package and special funding requests from the state.





Executive Director White advised the package was ready as soon as he reviewed it with the Chairman, and it would be provided to Juarez and Associates.





Chairman Wright advised we were working and would complete post haste a Legislative Appropriations Request Package which could supplement our efforts to plead for funds from the Legislative Appropriations Budget.





Discussion regarding the Authority’s current contract with Juarez & Associates.





Executive Director White advised he had planned to bring the Juarez and Associates contract to the Board for discussion at the February meeting.





Discussion continued.





MOTION:  By Board Member Glenn, seconded by Board Member Howell, authorizing the Chairman to negotiate and offer a contract to the Authority’s current lobbyist for one (1) or more years at a cost not to exceed $50,000 for any one year.


Motion passed.





Discussion regarding the Domestic Terminal Expansion and whether the $4.5 million dollar funding commitment by the FDOT had a drop dead deadline.





Executive Director White advised discussions were ongoing with TBI. There was no deadline on the funding.  Staff was waiting for a legal opinion regarding the Domestic Terminal from the State of Florida as to the use of the money.  





Discussion regarding receipt of that funding by the Authority.





Mayor Dale advised he had understood the funding had been received by the Authority and that Executive Director White needed to call him if the money did not get transferred on a date certain.





Mayor Dale advised there were no strings attached to the funding and it should have been received six months ago.


�
XI.	COUNSEL’S REPORT





	A.	Resolutions


	B.	Formal approval of Casino Air Link Agreement this year





MOTION:  By Board Member Howell, seconded by Board Member Robertson, approving the Casino Airlink Agreement.


Motion passed.





	C.	ILS additional  land parcel acquisition


	D.	DOT Washington DFW case similar to MCO (found that one airport could not prevent 


competition from another airport and airlines do not have the right to waive that right)


		Signatory agreements with restrictions on competing airports have not had favor from 


DOT in Washington.


	E.	Payment to Audubon Society in connection with new runway mitigation.


	F.	SunJet Agreement authorizing the Authority to grant, subject to approval of 


wording by Counsel, a leasehold mortgage on the improvements to be constructed by SunJet and authorize the Authority to give assignment of the lease on those improvements (called the Facilities Lease).  The documents would be held until SunJet submitted project costs to the Authority so that the Authority could determine whether or not funding was available for the entire project.  In speaking with the contractor, the project estimate was $1.1 million for physical improvements.  As soon as numbers were submitted on the fixtures, furniture, equipment, and other personal property we would have a cost number and if it was less than $1.5 million, which was guaranteed by Ed McMillin, the project could move forward.  





Counsel requested a motion authorizing the Chairman and Secretary to execute the leasehold mortgage and the assignment of the facilities lease.





Discussion ensued.





MOTION:  By Board Member Robertson, seconded by Board Member Glenn, authorizing the Chairman and Secretary to execute the SunJet documents as recommended.


Motion passed.


		


XII.	MAYOR’S REPORT





	A.	Demolition on the SunJet site


	B.	Correspondence regarding “Illegal” Fuel Farm


		


Discussion regarding JettAire and SunJet.





Executive Director White advised the fuel farm referred to was not an “illegal” fuel farm.  There were some questions still being discussed with the FAA.  The key issue in the matter was “whose aircraft was being fueled”.  In the agreement the Authority has with SunJet, there is a restriction that SunJet cannot fuel any aircraft except those that are owned or leased by SunJet.  Copies of lease agreements for aircraft that SunJet had fueled had been furnished the Authority.  Individual fueling transaction records since October had been reviewed.  From that period through December every aircraft that had been fueled by SunJet was on the list.  In that respect, SunJet was meeting the terms of the agreement with the Authority.  There are some who would dispute whether or not those are valid leases.  That is the issue that we cannot address at the moment.  





Mayor Dale advised that it was disturbing that this continued between people who operate on the Airport.  He asked to have reported whether or not all JettAire payments due were up to date at this time.





The Director of Finance reported that JettAire brought a check to this morning’s meeting.  They asked that the Authority hold the check until Thursday, January 14.  This payment brings them current on all agreements.  Included in this check were payments for January’s rent, November flowage fees, December flowage fees, January flowage fees, and January storage fees.  Late fees were also included.





Chairman Wright advised there was a pattern of payment where payment was only made in crisis right up to the maximum time allowed by the contracts.





Mayor Dale asked if the flowage payments had been current for the last year.





The Director of Finance responded that flowage payments had not been current on a regular basis.





Counsel advised there was a payment due November 15, 1998, which was included in the check which had been received and was being held.  The account can’t be current if the check was being held.





Mayor Dale advised it was disturbing for him to get letters of the type that JettAire had sent regarding SunJet.  Everyone needed to tend to their own business without disruption.  He further asked what affect it had for the JettAire bond payments to not be current.





Counsel advised that the only effect it might have would be on future sales of bonds.  The Authority has no responsibility for that particular bond.  It simply has the Authority’s name attached to it.





Chairman Wright recognized James Jedrlinic, Million Air.





Mr. Jedrlinic addressed the Board.





Mr. Jedrlinic presented a copy of a SunJet aircraft lease for the record advising that he did not consider it to be a lease.  He advised SunJet was illegally fueling aircraft and it had cost him at least $600,000 in financing and $60,000.00 in fueling revenues.  All he was asking was for someone to address the situation.





Chairman Wright advised that he did not know that questions raised by Mr. Jedrlinic could be resolved at this meeting or at any meeting.  He concurred with Mayor Dale.  The Authority had not enjoyed a fair relationship with JettAire.   A constant pattern of tardiness and delay had been experienced.  There had been payments that had been made to the Authority that indicated a pattern of deliberately making payments as late as could be tolerated.  Payments were made beyond and after due dates.  It would leave the impression that the Authority received only that from JettAire, notwithstanding our agreement, which JettAire legally needed to be able do in order to stay in operation.  That does not foster an intent on the part of JettAire to get the kind of fairness of which Mr. Jedrlinic is speaking .  With regard to the JettAire operations, the Board does not  sit here as lawyers or judges.  We have an agreement  with SunJet to allow them to operate/fuel aircraft which they manage or lease.  We have, based upon JettAire’s concerns, satisfied ourselves to the extent that we need to be satisfied that those are operational agreements or leases, and that SunJet is not  operating as an FBO.  They are not fueling transient aircraft.  These are aircraft that they are managing, hangaring or leasing.  With regard to due diligence, due diligence that would rely upon opinions of those who are apparently incorrect, is not very good due diligence.  Any due diligence to the level that Authority staff has conducted would indicate, notwithstanding what JettAire’s bankers and due diligence people may have heard from rumor or otherwise, cannot be attributed to this Board.  The facts are the facts.  They speak for themselves.  There has been no effort to undermine JettAire’s effort to obtain financing or to operate the facility.  The Authority has an obligation to the users of the Airport, the City of Sanford, and to those who want to operate on the airfield to do so fairly, equitably, and within the bounds of authority.  





Mayor Dale advised the reason he brought up the subject was that it appeared that JettAire’s bankers and others wanted JettAire to have an exclusive FBO at the Airport.  We  understand that, but we cannot do that.  JettAire complained when OSI wanted to become a FBO, and complained about SunJet becoming a FBO.  We want JettAire to be successful in a business-like manner and not complain everytime someone else might be moving toward FBO status.  It seemed like JettAire was trying to block any other FBO from ever being here.  It was done with OSI.  Now that SunJet was moving toward becoming a FBO, JettAire was complaining.  We just want JettAire to do its business.  We will support JettAire.  This is not healthy.  This Board cannot ever give a monopolistic FBO status to anyone on this Airport.





Discussion regarding 135 Certificates.





Executive Director White advised the Authority’s agreement with SunJet says they can fuel their own or leased aircraft.    Guidance had been sought from the FAA regarding these issues.  FAA had decided that it was not their decision to even be in the loop on this.  It ultimately is the policy decision of the Board as to interpretation.





Chairman Wright advised that it was not the Board’s role to determine whether or not an aircraft was being operated under or should be operated under 135 Certification unless there were some reason, disagreement or otherwise.  If JettAire has a belief that aircraft was being operated in a way that would indicate they should be under 135 Operation, that is not a matter to be taken up before the Board.





Discussion continued.





Chairman Wright restated that there was no intention to do damage to the JettAire operation.  To the contrary, the Authority’s history of dealing with JettAire would be counter to that argument.  Every effort had been made to cooperate with JettAire and to prop that company up when necessary to keep them in operation.  With regard to when we take matters up, the record of performance, the payment history under all agreements the Authority has with JettAire do not engender, in our minds, and should be taken for what it is worth and understand from that action, that there is probably from this date forward going to be a certain amount of intolerance to the continued pattern to what we perceive to be deliberately tardy and, quite frankly, abusive of the payment requirements under various JettAire obligations.  There is going to be a need for JettAire to examine thoroughly when and how such payments need to be made and insure that those payments are made timely or there will be action taken, not in an effort to undermine JettAire’s operation, simply in an effort to make sure that JettAire’s operation is treated no differently than any other on the Airport.





Airport Counsel advised he took action last month because as we sit here today that FBO agreement is still in default.  The fact that the agreement was reinstated showed good faith, but to go back to why the Board was listening to Mr. Jedrlinic’s complaint, last fall (summer time when Mr. Coover was Interim Director) a company named SunJet came in and wanted to become a FBO.  That started going around the field and SunJet proceeded through DRC.  SunJet came to the office and complained that they were being unfairly charged by JettAire.  They had been asked to write a letter and the Authority would investigate.  What happened as a result of that was that SunJet came back in one day with AIR BP and said they had a proposal to place a skid tank on the field.  The rule of law is that an aircraft owner has the right to self-fuel.  We looked into the rules and sure enough there is a self-fueling permit which authorizes aircraft owners to have their own fuel farms and fuel their own aircraft.  There are others on the field who have their own fuel farms, Hill Dermaceuticals, Paulucci, and others.  SunJet indicated that they had some aircraft that they owned and/or leased (at the time five).  They made application for the permit.  Jack Dow had been requested and looked into the matter to determine if there was a distinction as far as FAA or anyone was concerned between leased and owned aircraft.  The report back was that FAA did not make a distinction between leasing and owning aircraft.  The Authority authorized SunJet to fuel aircraft that they owned or leased.  That is the way the agreement was authored and that is what the Board approved at the time.  Since that time, Mr. Jedrlinic’s point is that there has been approximately eight additional aircraft that have been signed up to leases and he has a problem with the form of the lease and the fact that he thinks that this is the circumvention of the minimum standards that the Authority has set for fueling of third party aircraft.  That is the issue.  Counsel had not been asked to opine on the validity of the leases or to legally inquire into it further.  If the Board wanted him to do that, he would do so.  





Mayor Dale advised it appeared to him from the leases that had been given to SunJet that they were moving to FBO status.





Executive Director White advised there was no question that SunJet was moving toward FBO status.  However, they are not yet a FBO.





Mayor Dale asked if SunJet gets to FBO status, is JettAire going to continue to complain?





Mr. Jedrlinic advised no, if SunJet spent the money to become a FBO, they would have a right to do whatever they want to do.





Mayor Dale advised it had just been stated that SunJet has a $1.5 million financial package and a lease to construct the building.  No one had supported JettAire’s operation more than the Board and himself and they wanted to continue to do so.  It would be much easier to do so if everyone got along and worked toward the growth of  their business and the Airport.





Board Member Robertson advised we had probably set a bad precedent by allowing JettAire to continue in a pattern of delinquency.  He hoped that the record had been set straight today that the Board would not allow that to continue.





XIII.	CHAIRMAN’S REPORT





	A.	METROPLAN non-voting representative


		Sanford Airport Liaison





There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:12 a.m.





Respectfully submitted,











Victor D. White, A.A.E.


Executive Dir
